Department of Aging and Disability Services (ADS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
DeafBlind Advisory Committee (DBAC)
Meeting in-person and on Zoom
Draft: Meeting Motions and Votes
March 12th , 2024

Review of Meeting Protocol
The protocol for participation in the DeafBlind Advisory Committee Meeting was reviewed by interpreter Pam Crawford and by Rayah Martin and Carol Jenkins.

Voting Members Present
Hana Tyler, Chair, Consumer Representative; Wayne Seidel, Department of Developmental Services (DDS); Jesse Stanley, American School for the Deaf (ASD); Lisa Flaherty-Vaughn, DeafBlind Support and Access Network (DBSAN); Barbara Cloonan, Parent; Karen Olson, New England Consortium on DeafBlindness (NEC); Kathy Morgan, Guardian; Christine Telford, Helen Keller National Center (HKNC); Cheri Byrnes, DeafBlind Association of Connecticut; Sandra Miles, Department of Developmental Services (DDS) - Southbury Training School (STS); Nicole Feeney, Oak Hill

Non-Voting Members Present 
Carol Jenkins, ADS-BESB Director; Christopher Lassen, ADS-BESB Adult Services; Marjorie Santos, ADS-BESB Adult Services; Krystal Kelly, ADS-BESB Vocational Rehabilitation; Alvin Chege, ADS-BRS 

Others Present
Mikaela Zito, Usher Syndrome Coalition; Alan Gunzburg, Consumer; Rayah Martin, ADS-BESB; Lisa Drew ADS-BESB; Bruce Stovall, Oak Hill; Rebecca Scorso, Oak Hill; Abigail McNeal, Oak Hill; Sue Shatney, ADS/BRS

Introductions
Chair Tyler called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. and asked that a roll call be taken. Christopher Lassen conducted the roll call.

Old Business    
Approval of Minutes from December 13th, 2023, MOTION: Karen Olson moved to accept the minutes, and Sandra Miles seconded the motion.  Following discussion, a motion was made to amend the minutes, as follows:
MOTION: To amend the minutes for the update on the DeafBlind Technology Program budget to note that the first number on each line represents expenditures in the previous quarter, and the second number on each line represents year to date expenditures; also, to correct the spelling of Jesse Stanley’s first name on the last page of the minutes. Motion was made by Karen Olson, seconded by Hana Tyler.
A roll call vote was taken, with ten members voting in favor with Lisa Flaherty-Vaughn abstaining.  The motion passed, ten to zero.  On a voice vote, the committee voted to accept the minutes.
MOTION: Kathy Morgan moved to request that Wayne Seidel provide an updated list of DDS/STS clients eligible to receive community inclusion services at Southbury, and to request similar lists from the American School for the Deaf, Oak Hill School, and CAN, with Hana Tyler seconding the motion.  On a roll call vote, the amendment passed unanimously with no abstentions.  
Adjournment
Sandy Miles moved to adjourn the meeting, with Karen Olson seconding the motion, which passed unanimously by voice vote.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:47 AM.

NEXT MEETING DATE: June 20th,2024 at 10:00 a.m. via Zoom.



